
Approved Minutes, March 16th, 2021 Clear Lake Township Board Meeting Held 

at the Clear Lake Township Hall 

 

Member’s present were; Chairman: Gary Gray, Supervisor: Bud Stimmler, Supervisor: Ross Imholte 

Treasurer:  Paul Goenner, Road Engineer: T. Vander Eyk, Deputy Clerk: Gary Anderson, Clerk: Peggy 

Berger 

Other’s present were: Brent Benson, Tambra Benson, Mark Kolbinger 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairman Gary Gray. 

The Pledge was recited. 

Board meeting minutes from the previous month were reviewed by the Board and approved.  

Motion to approve payment of bills by Bud Stimmler. Second by Ross Imholte. Motion carried, all voting 

in favor. 

SHERIFF’S REPORT: The Sheriff’s Report was not received by the Town prior to the board meeting.  

LIBRARY BOARD: Nothing to report 

WATER ADVISORY TO REPORT ON: A Water Advisory Board member was recently replaced with a new 

member and may start up again in the near future. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT ADVISORY BOARD: Nothing to report. 

PARK & TRAILS REPORT: Bud Stimmler noted a new sign was installed at the park entrance noting the 

park is open from sunrise to sundown.  

ROAD REPORT:   

• Eyk requested board approval for a $715.00 partial pay to Schendzielos & Sons for the Town 

septic system. Motion to approve partial pay by Imholte. Second by Stimmler. Motion carried, 

all voting in favor.  

• Local Road Improvement Program (LRIP) funding announcement will be delayed until June-2021 

due to an overwhelming response for state funding.    

• Sherwood Shores bid letting scheduled for March 18. Eyk will request the contractor for a start 

date earlier than the July 6 date requested by the County.  

• Gary Gray discussed Co. Rd. 53, asking for a meeting with Becker Twp, and the County to better 

understand the proposed changes to that road and how it would affect our Township. 

OLD BUSINESS:  Gary Gray discussed the Lion’s Club picnic shelter, originally estimated between $20,000 

and $25,000, that has an added cost of $2,500.00 for architectural/engineering drawings. A request was 

also made to include costs for adding a parking lot and a land survey to determine the best location of 

the shelter. 

  



NEW BUSINESS:   

• Brent and Tambra Benson, for construction of a new home, requesting a variance in setback to 41st 

Ave right-of-way plus a variance in setback to Long Lake. Gary Gray will send positive comments to 

the County. 

• Adhering to COVID-19 distancing practices, the Township Spring road tour will be limited to Eyk (plus 

Jeff Rhodes) and Bud traveling the town roads. They will bring recommendations back to the board. 

• Gary Gray will create a new letter to the Sherwood Shores residents, inviting them to the 

rescheduled informational meeting set for April 14th and 15th regarding the Township road 

construction.  

• Gary Gray announced Peggy Berger is leaving the Township for a full-time job after 2 years with the 

Township. Gary Anderson, current Deputy Clerk, will take the roll of the acting Clerk until a 

replacement Clerk is hired. 

Ross made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Second by Stimmler. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 


